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FINANCE, PERSONNEL AND AUDIT COMMITTEE APPROPRIATION TRANSFERS 

A

DEPARTMENTAL


Action Required


Finance, Personnel and Audit Committee


WHEREAS, department requests for transfers within their own accounts have been received by the Department of Administrative Services, Fiscal Affairs, and the Director finds that the best interests of Milwaukee County will be served by allowance of such transfers;


THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Director, Department of Administrative Services, is hereby authorized to make the following transfers in the 2015 appropriations of the respective listed departments:
	1
	
	
	
	
	From
	
	To

	
	1020 – Government Affairs
	
	

	
	6999
	–
	Sundry Services
	
	
	
	$75,400

	
	5199
	–
	Salaries & Wages
	
	$70,000
	
	

	
	5312
	–
	Social Security Taxes
	
	$5,400
	
	


The Office of Government Affairs requests a 2015 fund transfer in the amount of $75,400 to reallocate expenditure authority from the Personal Services appropriation unit to the operation costs appropriation unit.

The position of Government Affairs Liaison that represents the County Board of Supervisors became vacant in late 2014. The Office of the County Board of Supervisors wishes to fill this position through a contract instead of hiring a county employee. This transfer would reallocate the funds for this position from personnel costs to operation costs to provide funding for the contract.

Approval of this transfer results in $0 tax levy impact.
TRANSFER SIGNED BY THE COUNTY EXECUTIVE JANUARY 9, 2015.
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	From
	
	To

	
	4500 – District Attorney
	
	

	
	8552
	–
	Machinery and Equipment
	
	$21,240
	
	

	
	7800
	–
	Motor Vehicle Operation
	
	
	
	$6,702

	
	7935
	–
	Law Enforcement Equipment
	
	
	
	$14,538


The 2015 county budget creates four positions of district attorney investigator in the district attorney's budget, two positions for the Maurice V. Pulley, Jr., Witness Protection Unit, and two positions for a new Violent Crimes Task Force. 

The district attorney's 2015 budget includes funding of $6,702 for two mobile squad car radios and four portable radios in the 7000 commodities series. 

County policy provides that non-computer equipment with a per-unit cost of more than $2,500 and a useful life of more than one year must be capitalized rather than expensed.  The squad car radios cost approximately $3,351 per unit, and the portable radios cost approximately $3,634.50 per unit.  Therefore, the 2015 budgetary appropriations for the squad car radios and portable radios must be transferred from the operating costs appropriation unit to the 8000 capital outlay account series. 

There is no tax levy impact from this fund transfer.

TRANSFER SIGNED BY THE COUNTY EXECUTIVE JANUARY 8, 2015.
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